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Even as the world is returning to a more open and connected place once again, some families are 
encountering unprecedented challenges in finding and hiring the contract workers that they had once found 
quite easily. At Durham Family Resources, we have always been involved with helping families to recruit 
supports for their family members. Lately, we are hearing through facilitators and directly from families that 
they are finding recruitment harder and harder. Both families and facilitators are spending more time at this 
effort and yet, we are still not as helpful in recruitment with some families as we would hope.

 As with any big problem, it is helpful for a small group of people with practical experience to sit down and 
think this through together. Durham Family Resources’ team members are doing just that. We are asking: how 
big is the problem of recruitment and hiring, how many families are affected, are there some groups of families 
who are not experiencing the same level of challenge, are some areas of the Region more affected than others, 
does this affect the search for part-time contract workers and full-time support alike, what are we hearing 
from families and from self-employed contract workers themselves?

 Through this process we are finding new ways to tackle some problems within recruitment, while also 
finding new approaches to recruitment and hiring. We want to be clear about which aspects of recruitment 
we, as an organization, have influence over, where do families have control, and which issues are out of 

anyone’s hands. How can we work together on new ideas, try new things, and collectively 
see if our outcomes are any different.

 If recruitment is something which has frustrated you, you are not alone! In 
fact, the second thing about a big problem is to gather with like-minded others 
with similar experiences – for support, for understanding, and for energy! This 
is beginning to be a rich conversation and we want to widen it by inviting and 
hearing from families. In order to tackle these important challenges together and 
benefit from any opportunities that arise, we are inviting you to get involved! 

There are several ways that you can do this over the next couple of months:

Recruitment Worries: What’s a Family To Do?

Se
ar

ch

ing for Your Ideas and Perspecgtives!

Your thoughts and ideas will add to our larger discussions and we will be more 
assured that we are addressing the greatest concerns and sharing the best ideas. If 
you are in paid support to a family, we’d love to hear from you too!

Share your recruitment challenges and tips through this survey!

Finally, save the date and plan to attend the second of our 3-part learning 
series on The Support Role which will focus on Recruitment –

 Join us on the evening of April 20th, 2022!

https://forms.office.com/Pages/ResponsePage.aspx?id=iktQSkP24kyZhMHC1npnHXyHIQqaec5PrHyJHA0esMlUQkVRS1E5SlNER1g1U0s4UzBNVzlKOFJQOS4u
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Imagining Home Meeting • Wednesday, March 9, 2022 • 6:30pm
Online, via Zoom! 

Contact Erin for Details (eoreilly@dafrs.com)

With March upon us and Spring just around the corner (so says Wiarton Willie!), it’s the 
perfect time to reaffirm the possibilities that abound when we stay the course, even in times of 
challenge. This month at Imagining Home we’ll pick up from earlier conversations around imagining 

differently in times of unexpected challenges. What are ways that families have been able to pause 
with intentionality, pivot, and/or reimagine their vision for home, when things got in the way? 
What are the actions families can take to help navigate unexpected challenges? And how can 
family members continue to hold the vision strong? This month with stories shared by two local  

families, possibly a video, and some discussion, we’ll explore what families are doing - or can do - 
to put these ideas into action and keep forward motion.

And let’s not forget the provincial election coming up! Can we consider how this election might 
matter to us and/or might touch our lives around housing and support? What are 2-3 main asks that we can 
each put forward to the provincial candidates in our own ridings? What about putting these ideas into a 
structured letter that people can use and adapt as they see fit? Help us draft a letter of top priorities that 

each of you may carry to your own candidates!
 Come join the conversation! Long time and new families alike, everyone has something to gain and 

something to offer. Each month at Imagining Home, we engage with anything “housing, home and 
community” and enjoy critical discussion, sharing stories, learning and often having a good laugh among 
respectful and supportive people! Families bring a wealth of experience and knowledge and are ready to 
share and support others along their journey. All are welcome to attend and participate in Imagining Home 
when we meet on the second Wednesday of each month. If you are new to the group and would like to 
attend Imagining Home for the first time, we’d ask that you first contact Erin at (905) 436-2500 ext. 2511 or 
eoreilly@dafrs.com to arrange an introductory call.

Creative Maneuvering During Unexpected Times the 
Theme of March’s Imagining Home Meeting

Register Here to Receive the Zoom Link Details!

Thinking it Through: March Break is here! Things are opening up and 
the upcoming break brings opportunity for new interests, creativity 
and imagination! Lets get together to explore what’s available and 
happening in the community for my child based on interests and 
age group! We’ll look at where children can discover new interests, 
gain skills while having fun!  Children are nature exploders and local 
neighbourhoods provide many opportunities for young curious minds 
to explore and discover.  

 JOIN US! For this session of ‘Thinking it Through’ where we will 
start planning for March Break 2022 and discuss the possibilities with 
our families! Join together with families on Thursday, March 10th 2022 
from 6:30pm-7:30pm to “think it through TOGETHER”

March Break Opportunities - Let’s Think it Through Together!

https://us02web.zoom.us/meeting/register/tZYtfu-rpj4sEtJ5sA91DmESW16Y1R0h6tRb


Study Group 
info

Friday, 
march 11 

10am
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Spring is on the Minds of the Biomedical Approaches 
Study Group with a Focus on Cleaning! 

March is here and the countdown to Spring is on! At our Biomedical Approaches 
Study Group this month, we are going to talk about cleaning with care. There are so 
many new products available to us, and yet lots of ‘tried and true’ methods which 
have stood the test of time. Bring along your top tips, clean and green DIY tricks, and 
lets delve into our efforts to stay healthy while keeping it clean! 

Everyone is welcome to attend and participate in the Bio-Medical Approaches Study 
Group when we meet on the second Friday morning of each month. Regulars, those 
who drop in when they can, occasional drop in for various topics, and curious on-lookers 
all join for morning discussion, learning, sharing and a good laugh that accompanies fellow learners who respect 
each other!

We usually engage with anything  “Bio – Medical” and so families talk about all of the approaches, 
alternatives, strategies that we have found, are being pushed into, 
have discovered online and more! We have a wide circle of families 
who are ready to share their vast experience and together we 
sometimes are able to help each member make better sense 
of the options and choices that surround them. 

The group meets monthly and is open and welcoming 
to new and past participants! We usually meet by Zoom 
invite on the second Friday of each month at 10am for 
about an hour to an hour and a half. Reach out to Janet 
✉ if you’d like to get a Zoom link to the next meeting!

This Winter, we created a few helpful information sheets to help families stay informed of 
solid, science-based guidance regarding this stage of the pandemic and how to stay safe here in 
Durham Region. As new information has rolled in, we’ve updated our info sheets. See what’s new 

DURHAM ASSOCIATION FOR

FAMILY RESOURCES 
AND SUPPORT

Content in this document is for informational purposes only and is not a substitute for medical advice from your primary healthcare providers. Current 
vaccine research and information is constantly evolving and we have made great efforts to ensure accuracy as of publication date (V.2 Feb 14, 2022). 

COVID-19 Informationi
Using Rapid Tests Effectively

Cases of fast-spreading Omicron continue to rise across Ontario, and along with it the demand and 
need for accurate testing. With recent changes limiting who can access PCR tests in Ontario1, and a 
dwindling supply and efficacy limitations of rapid antigen tests2, there is understandable confusion on 
how to proceed in this current wave. 

While at-home rapid tests have proven to be a powerful tool in our defense against COVID-19, we 
have to consider them in the right context. They have always been less sensitive than molecular PCR 
tests, but with Omicron, there are even more sensitivity 
parameters to be aware of. These tests don’t work as well 
in the early part of an infection with Omicron. The Ontario 
Science Advisory Table has recently suggested you should 
swab the insides of your cheeks, then your tongue or the 
back of your throat, and then your nostrils to make the tests 
more accurate. Previous guidance for rapid tests included 
only a nasal swab. Watch a helpful video demonstrating 
this technique here.  Over the next couple of months, rapid 
tests are being distributed to various grocery stores and 
community spaces and should be available to the public 
free of charge - see where you can access them here. 

Watch: Rapid tests tell you if you definitely should not gather, 
not that you can gather 100% safely. 

See: Comparison between rapid and PCR tests.
There is growing consensus that people should use a 
positive rapid test result as a “red light” and should isolate. A positive rapid test means you have 
enough virus to be infectious to other people because virus protein is present in large quantities in 
your sample. 

But, the same is not true for a negative test result.  People shouldn’t use a negative result as a “green 
light” to go ahead with an activity that is potentially risky. A person’s viral load can change within hours 
- so a person testing negative can go on to test positive a few hours later. If you’ve had a potential 
exposure, and your initial test is negative, you should continue testing in the days that follow to ensure 

your result remains negative - rapid test sensitivity peaks between 
3 and 7 days from initial infection.

If you are feeling any COVID-19 symptoms, you should isolate and 
it’s a good idea to take a test if you have one. 

If you have had a potential exposure, but are not feeling any 
symptoms, it is best to isolate as much as possible, and wait a 
few days before taking the test, all the while, continuing to monitor 
for symptoms. This will allow enough virus to develop, if present, to 
show up on a rapid test. If you continue to test negative, you can 
be more certain that you did not contract COVID-19. 

Read: Ask Ontario’s Science Table: staying safe given the fifth wave 
of Omicron.

See: Optimizing rapid antigen testing since we have maxed out PCR 
testing

1 What to do if you’ve been exposed to COVID-19 - Government of Ontario
2 Rapid antigen tests for voluntary screening - Ontario Science Table 

time

Click to view larger
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Content in this document is for informational purposes only and is not a substitute for medical advice from your primary healthcare providers. Current 
vaccine research and information is constantly evolving and we have made great efforts to ensure accuracy as of publication date (January 19, 2022). 

COVID-19 Informationi
Treating COVID-19 Symptoms at Home

Information, rules, and guidance around the Omicron variant of COVID-19 are changing rapidly - what 
can we do to stay safe at home if we have a suspected or confirmed case of COVID? 

Rapid tests are hard to come by, and eligibility for more concrete PCR testing has narrowed, so it is now 
recommended that if you are experiencing a symptom of COVID-19, you should assume that you have it. 

The symptoms include1:

Anyone with a COVID-19 symptom, or a positive test result (PCR 
or rapid antigen test), needs to isolate - the isolation period for 
fully vaccinated people is now five days3. The five days begins 
the day after you first experience symptoms, or the day after 
you tested positive. Your symptoms should be gone or greatly 
improved for at least 24 hours before you end your isolation, 
and it is recommended you still wear a mask at all times around 

other people for an additional five days2. If you have been in contact with anyone else, they are required 
to self-monitor for ten days3. 
People who are unvaccinated, partially vaccinated, or immunocompromised are required to isolate for 
ten days. 
If someone else in your house has symptoms, or has tested positive, the isolation and masking extends 
to everyone in the household , because if one person has COVID-19, everyone else has been exposed.  

Listen: What should you do if you think you have Omicron?

Be prepared, should you or someone at home get sick or you are told you need to isolate 
because you have had close contact with someone who has tested positive.

Health Canada recommends having supplies at home before anyone gets sick, including: 
• a thermometer, 
• over-the-counter medication like ibuprofen or acetaminophen to reduce fever
• tissues, disposable paper towels, and cleaning supplies such as alcohol wipes for commonly touched 
surfaces
• fluids to prevent dehydration
Obtain rapid antigen tests if they are available.
Think about and make a plan, write it down if that helps:
• What would you do if one person needed to isolate in your home?
• Who could you contact if you needed someone to get supplies / walk the dog?
• Do you have the telehealth phone number to hand, or other useful contacts? 

1 COVID-19 Integrated Testing & Case, Contact and Outbreak Management Interim Guidance: Omicron Surge, 
Ontario Ministry of Health
2 Think you may have Omicron? Here are things you can do, CBC Radio
3 Ontario Updating Public Health Measures and Guidance in Response to Omicron, Government of Ontario

Fever and/or chills; 
OR
Cough; OR
Shortness of breath; 
OR
Decrease or loss of 
taste or smell; OR

Two or more of:
• runny nose/nasal congestion
• headache
• extreme fatigue
• sore throat
• muscle aches/joint pain
• gastrointestinal symptoms (i.e. vomiting or 
diarrhea)

Using Rapid Tests Effectively
We have updated our Using Rapid Tests Effectively info sheet to include new 

guidance on how to administer these tests - including a helpful video about 
including a cheek/throat swab for more accurate 

results. Additionally, we have added this link which can 
help you locate free Rapid Antigen testing kits during 

the Ontario Government’s eight-week program. 

Treating COVID-19 Symptoms at Home
Our updated Treating COVID-19 Symptoms at Home 

document provides additional information on how 
to access new COVID-19 treatments within Durham 
Region, by way of the COVID-19 Therapeutic Clinic 
which provides specialized treatment that will help eligible adults with mild to 
moderate COVID-19 who are at risk of progressing to serious illness. 

Keeping Safe as Ontario Sees Lifted 

Restrictions in March 

https://www.dafrs.com/wp-content/uploads/2022/02/Rapid-Tests-COVID-19-Info-Sheets-2022.pdf
https://www.dafrs.com/wp-content/uploads/2022/02/Treating-COVID-COVID-19-Info-Sheets-2022.pdf
https://www.dafrs.com/wp-content/uploads/2022/02/Family-Focus-Newsletter-Feb-2022.pdf#page=2
https://www.dafrs.com/wp-content/uploads/2022/02/Rapid-Tests-COVID-19-Info-Sheets-2022.pdf
https://www.dafrs.com/wp-content/uploads/2022/02/Treating-COVID-COVID-19-Info-Sheets-2022.pdf
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=LJhdIWWdXT4
https://www.ontario.ca/page/rapid-testing-home-use#section-1
https://www.ontario.ca/page/rapid-testing-home-use#section-1
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Durham Family Resources is an organization that prides ourselves on being thoughtful and working within 
values and principles that offer many options along a pathway leading to the good things in life for and with 
whole families. Part of what has helped us along for many, many years is to ensure some external evaluation of 
our organization.

 In late 2021, it was the turn of Family Support to be evaluated in meaningful and relevant ways by an 
outside consultant and in conversation with families, board and staff members. While a fully engaged 
evaluation process involving a wide range of families and staff was not possible during the pandemic, rather 
than having no evaluation at all, we decided to go for a smaller, more achievable Formative Evaluation. This 
is an evaluation approach that catches the sense of things as they are underway, and offers feedback to the 
organization that gives a sense of whether there are any urgent red flags or areas to attend to right away 
before a longer, deeper evaluation is possible. Peg Jenner, our external consultant for this evaluation met with 
families and the team over the summer, delivered a verbal report to the Board in December and submitted her 
final report to the Board at the end of January.

 The Report, in its limited but relevant way, addresses three important questions: what really is the work of 
family support, are we doing this work in accordance with our values and principles (as laid out in the Nature 
of Family Support document), and what can we say about the outcomes of our work over the past 5 + years. 
The results are clarifying, fascinating, and provide much food for thought. Overall, we are extremely pleased 
with and proud of our joint work with families that led to the results of the evaluation.

 Please note if you are a family who thinks they might have loved to be involved in the interviews leading 
to the Evaluation, given the pandemic restrictions, there was only a random and confidential sampling of a 

very few families invited to the interviews. However the time and opportunity 
for reflection is open to all, and is yet another way to have your voice heard!

 So, keep your eyes open for a Family Event in the near future for families 
and team to hear about and reflect on the Report together with 

us!

Recently Completed Formative Evaluation Gives Us 

Lots to Reflect Upon

The Next Generation Meetup group was established in February 2019 and has served to be a connection to 
those family members and friends who are looking to continue the vision and planning for their loved ones as 
parents age. Over the past couple of months, they have been coming together, and inviting other interested 
people along, for a unique Learning Series with a specific focus for those who would identify as the next in line 
in the support of a loved one with a disability as parents age.

So far the group has invited mental health professionals to chat about managing competing priorities, and 
identifying and addressing issues and life’s complexities. They welcomed financial and legal professionals to 
chat about legacy planning, including wills, estates, trusts, and financial planning. Most recently they heard 

from our own Janet Klees, who spoke about re-imagining 
possibilities, and had a conversation with a Sister-in-law who 
shared her journey and what was helpful along the way.   

Mark your calendars for the last two sessions, which will 
take place on Thursday, March 17 at 6:30pm and Thursday, 
March 31 at 6:30pm!

Keep an eye on your email for more details on this 
upcoming learning! Contact Rosanne at rpurnwasie@dafrs.com 
or by phone at (905)436-2500 ext. 2289 for more information.

The ‘Next Generation’ Finishes its Learning Series this Month!

https://www.dafrs.com/wp-content/uploads/2021/04/Nature-of-Family-Support-2020.pdf
https://www.dafrs.com/wp-content/uploads/2021/04/Nature-of-Family-Support-2020.pdf


respiteservices.com 

Making the Most 
S t u d y  G r o u p

Durham Association For Family Resources and Support

850 King St. W, Unit 20, Oshawa, Ontario  L1J 8N5
(905)436-2500  www.dafrs.com

For more information, please visit our website, www.dafrs.com, 
and see the “Upcoming Events” tab.

Important Dates
 At-A-Glance!

Bio Medical Study 
Group

March 11@10am

Imagining Home
March 9@6:30pm

Thinking it Through
March 10 @6:30pm

MTM Study Group
March 28 @6:30pm

Next Gen Learning 
Series

Mar 17@6:30pm
Mar 31@6:30pm

For more 
information on our 
organization or any 

of our events, please 
visit our website at 

www.dafrs.com

The Making the Most Study Group is a fantastic opportunity for those who have completed 
the series to continue their learning and take some next steps in developing valued roles and 
relationships with a loved one. 

Each month graduates of past Making the Most learning series are invited to come 
together and think more deeply about crafting and sharing a vision, designing and 
planning days full of contributions and possibilities, focusing on roles rather than activities, 
seeking and developing good support, making positive introductions, and finding strength, 
comfort, energy and hope through building circles of support. We continue to use the MTM 
Principles to guide our conversations and help figure out, one person at a time, how to take 
steps forward towards more of the Good Things of Life.

The meeting is open to anyone who has attended a MTM series 
before and wishes to join the conversation. Contact Laura 
lpowell@dafrs.com for more information.

 
Next meeting Monday, March 28th from 6.30-7.30pm via 

Zoom. Members are sent a link to join shortly before.
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RespiteServices.com continues connecting famil ies to RespiteServices.com continues connecting famil ies to 
supporters! Contact Sandy for details!supporters! Contact Sandy for details! 

Respiteservices.com is continuing to operate remotely to connect families and 
support workers. We know people continue to need good support during this 
time and are working diligently to continue to provide this service to residents of 
Durham Region. 

To be matched with support workers, you must be registered with 
respiteservices.com/durham. Contact Sandy at (905)436-3404 or sciarlariello@
dafrs.com. New supporters are continuing to be added. Contact Sandy for more 
information!

Have You Attended Making the Most Family Series?
Come Together to Discuss and Continue Learning!

March 28, 2022
6:30pm to 7:30pm

http://respiteservices.com/durham

